Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of Missouri Gas Energy's Application for a Determination of Certain Matters Pertaining to its Safety Line Replacement Program
	))))
	Case No. GO-2002-48



Staff Reply to MGE's Response and MGE's First Amended Application  
COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”), and for its Reply to MGE’s Response And MGE’s First Amended Application, respectfully states as follows:

1.
Missouri Gas Energy (“MGE” or “Company”), a division of Southern Union Company, filed its Application in this case on July 30, 2001.  The Application addresses two distinct matters: one pertaining to approximately 600 customers who receive natural gas from farm-taps directly off of Williams Pipeline Company’s (“Williams”) interstate pipeline, and one involving 16 master meter trailer parks that receive natural gas from MGE’s natural gas mains. 

2.
The Application seeks to resolve issues related to: a) service and maintenance to both the farm-tap and master meter customers; b) complete replacement of master meter-type trailer parks’ natural gas systems with new Company-owned and –maintained distribution systems; and c) the accounting treatment of a one-time lump-sum service payment of $500,000 by Williams in exchange for MGE’s promise to continue providing natural gas service and certain service/maintenance functions to the identified farm-tap customers.  

3.
On April 12, 2002, Staff filed its Recommendation concerning MGE’s Application.  Staff recommended approval of the Company’s Application, subject to a number of modifications.  

4.
On May 2, 2002, MGE filed both its Response To Staff Recommendation and its First Amended Application.  The Company’s Response, in general terms, outlines MGE’s agreement with the Staff’s recommendations and states how the Company intends to comply with them.  MGE’s plans for complying with the Staff’s recommendations are set forth in greater detail in the Company’s First Amended Application.  

5.
The Staff has reviewed both MGE’s Response and its First Amended Application and has determined that they are consistent with and fully responsive to the Staff’s April 12, 2002 Recommendation.  As noted above, Staff recommended approval of the Company’s initial Application, subject to the modifications now incorporated, or adequately addressed, in MGE’s Response and First Amended Application.  Therefore, the Company’s First Amended Application should be approved. 
    

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully requests that the Commission issue an Order approving MGE’s First Amended Application, filed on May 2, 2002.  
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